
Pettistree People  
A newsletter for all the residents of Pettistree and Loudham 

Pettistree Parish 
Council © 

             Issue 75 

       February 2017 

So far the winter weather has not been at all bad.  We are having some mild days as I write this in early 
January (Yes! Like many other contributors I missed the editorõs deadline for copy.  We must all try to 
help Mike by being  punctual.) 

The early part of last year had obviously been productive for plant growth as judged by the huge amount 
of leaves that fell on lawns, lanes and paths.  The forecasters predict more seasonable cold and snow in 
the next couple of weeks. 

Our lanes are in reasonable repair but people must 
still inform the County Council via their website of 
worsening or dangerous potholes.    Recent work on 
Rogues Lane was precipitated by complaints 
following Joan Peckõs nasty accident that could have 
had severe consequences.   The mud, moss and grass 
that had built up along the length of the centre of 
the lane could be avoided by walkers, cars and bikes 
but not by the wheels of Joanõs mobility buggy.  This 
was compounded by damage at the edge of the 
tarmac and the result was 
that Joanõs buggy capsized.  
Fortunately she was not 
badly hurt but it was a bad 
experience. 

We have heard nothing from OpenReach about when our broadband might be 
upgraded to fibre-optics  but at least it has been agreed that the new cabinet can 
be sited beside the yellow grit bin and not in the centre of the village green. 

It is sad to see the Three Tuns pub closed again.  The owners have said that the 
business is not financially viable and they are now hoping to get planning 
permission to demolish all or most of the buildings and then erect several 
houses.  The Parish Council held an extra meeting at short notice on 30th 
November so that the ownersõ architect could explain to us what the owners had 
in mind.  We were able to explain what we thought the views of villagers would 
be to this development.  We could not think of any community use for such a big 
site but we did feel that it would be preferable to retain the original old pub 
building and convert it to accommodation or even offices.  This would reduce the 
visual impact of a complete demolition and re-build.  When more-definite plans 
have been drawn up we shall probably call a village meeting to discuss them.   
We do not know who the actual developers would be as the property may be sold 
once planning permission has been obtained. 

Fortunately the Greyhound pub continues to thrive with good support from the 
village and from many who consider it a òdestinationó dining opportunity and 
travel from afar.                                                                                             Cont on page 2 
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Our routine Parish Council meeting was held on 1st November 2016.   Among other business we noted 
then that the newly framed 1904 Ordinance Survey map, given to the village by Dave Billings when he 
left the Greyhound, is now on the wall for all to see in the Village Hall.  We agreed that the parish council 
archives such as minutes and reports should be lodged with the Suffolk Record Office for safe and acces-
sible storage. 

The village has been kept tidy and attractive by the efforts of many people.  William Notcutt and Suffolk 
Plant Centre keep the old main road verges neatly mowed.  Olivia Smith of Woodlands has kept the vil-
lage green immaculate over the growing season.  Several people who walk regularly around the village 
collect litter as they go and this has removed the need for an annual litter pick.  Richard Hayward contin-
ues to mow roadside hedges for property owners with Louis Deliss organising the arrangements. 

We had a good year in 2016 for community events such as the Queenõs 90th Birthday celebration and other 
òbring and shareó meals.  We do not have a  major event planned at present so do let the Parish Council, 
Village Hall Committee, Church or Heritage Group know if you have any suggestions for a village event 

Pettistree Poppy Appeal 2016 

This year the generosity from the residents of 
Pettistree and Loudham has been outstanding 
culminating in a sum of £763.29. For this we would 
like to say a big thank you to this yearõs collectors, 
Jim and Pauline Jarvie and Brian and Maureen 
Stollery who travel around the villages from door 
to door and also  the  collection boxes  from the 
òGreyhoundó and òWhite House Kennels.ó 

It was the centenary of the battle of the Somme 
this year and we do need to show our respect to 
the soldiers of the past and what they gave for us 
all, but we also need to remember the new 
generation of veterans that now need our support. 

With this in mind on the 11th November some 30 
people gathered at the war memorial, when a 

quarter Peal of Bells was rung by the Pettistree Bell 
Ringers to commemorate the centenary of the 
Somme. This was followed by the Act of 
Remembrance led by Rev Rob Rose. It was bright 
and sunny with a lovely service enjoyed by all.  

The Poppy Appeal is very close to my heart, having 
lost my Father in 1943 and with our eldest son 
Kevin serving in the  1st Royal Anglians  for 22 years 
I was delighted to be asked to lay the wreath and 
repeat the words by  Laurence Binyon. Following 
the service we were welcomed to the òGreyhoundó 
by Stewart and Louise for a free cup of coffee and 
warm lemon cake but they suggested  donations 
could be given to the Poppy Appeal for which we 
say a big ôthank you.                            Maureen Stollery 


